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NO MEETING - November 21st
Happy Thanksgiving!
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Holiday  Party
Rotary Club of  Erie

You’re Invited!

RSVP by Dec.7th
Gary Flick: agflick1@neo.rr.com 

Members are Free · Guests $30

Reception
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Dinner
 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 

Wednesday, December 12, 2018
at the Conference Center

at the Manufacturer & Business Association
2171 West 38th Street | Pittsburgh Avenue

Erie, PA 16508



Supporting Cast:
President: Lisa Graff

Greeter: Lisa Watkins

Invocation: Tom Giblin

Pianist: Bruce Gingrich

Song Leader: TBA

Sgt at Arms: Zac Wild

Speaker Intro: Tom Pysz
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DEC 5:
Dr. Michael J. Hannon
New President of EUP

Lunch Meeting @ Sheraton

DEC 12:
HOLIDAY PARTY

@ the MBA
5:30 pm - 8:00 pm

DEC 19:
Andrew Roth, Ph.D.

Jefferson Educational Society
Lunch Meeting @ Sheraton

Diane Chido
DC Analytics

PROGRAM 
SCHEDULE:

Lunch Meeting at the
SHERATON BAYFRONT HOTEL

11:30 am - Buffet Opens
Noon - Meeting

Diane Chido is a native of Erie returning this July after serving for three years as the 

Security and Intelligence Policy Advisor for the U.S. Army’s Peace Keeping and 

Stability Operations Institute (PKSOI) housed at the Army War College in Carlisle, 

PA. Prior to that assignment, Diane was an instructor at the Department of Intelli-

gence Studies at Mercyhurst University for 6 years. In 2008, after graduating from 

the Mercyhurst Program and working for two years as a consultant with McManis 

and Monsalve Associates, Diane started her own analysis firm, DC Analytics. 

She conducts research for many Department of Defense agencies as well as market 

analysis for local firms and other organizations to support strategic planning and 

business development. 

Diane has published widely on such topics as the intelligence process, ethnic 

conflict, alternative governance and Sub-Saharan African military engagement. 

She recently published a book on information-sharing and transnational organized 

crime in United Nations peacekeeping missions. Her partner is Matthew and her 

19-year-old son is named Zachary.
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Ed Curtin - Nov 16
Susan Kaliszewski - Nov. 19

Brett Swans - Nov. 20
Melvin Witherspoon - Nov. 24

Jeffery Kenny - Nov. 25

We want to send lots of birthday wishes to 

Enjoy your day!

Rotary of Erie Service Opportunity! 

With 

 
On November 10th 

ServErie Saturdays occur a few times per year and focus on improvement projects for local 
Erie organizations. ServErie gathers and assigns volunteers to make big impacts on these 
organizations that are vital to helping our Erie community thrive. 

ServErie makes volunteering easy by 1) providing childcare for ages 7 and under, and 2) 
setting up carpooling to and from project sites. Volunteers will gather at the launch-site of 
choice and disperse to their pre-assigned location. This November, we will be serving 
organizations in the center of Erie County. 

 Location: McLane Church Erie, 2319 W 38th St, Erie, PA 16506 
 Time: 8a-1230p, 
 Details: childcare and transportation provided, 
 Date: November 10th 

 

Please reach out to Nathan Burtt at nate.burtt@hubinternational.com for more 
details and watch for sign-up sheets at the next Rotary luncheons! An attempt will 
be made to keep Erie Rotarians in the same group for this Saturday. 

Here are the few photos from ServErie - NOV.10th -  
(left) Gary Flick and Lisa Graff with our crewmates at
the Booker T. Washington Center and (right) Nate Burtt 
sorting clothes at the Upper Room. 
Not pictured Paul Carpenedo and Marcus Atkinson. 



 The Rotary Youth Exchange 
Outbound School Year Program

Please see the attached forms  to this week’s newsletter and also on page 4 & 5 of this newsletter. 

Dear Friends,
I’m writing to ask for your help in promoting the Rotary Youth Exchange outbound School Year program to high school 
students in your area. We are now accepting applications from students to study and live in another country during the 
2019-20 school year. It would be great if you – or others from your clubs – would deliver flyers, brochures and posters to your 
local high schools, and inform students about this opportunity for intercultural learning.

The Rotary Youth Exchange program offers high school students from the U.S. and other countries the opportunity to live and 
study in another country during a school year. The program’s objective is to foster world peace, international understanding 
and good will by extending international communication at the personal level through the exchange of students of high 
school age.

Eligible students should be of good character and reputation; be approximately between the ages of 15 to 18½ at time of 
departure; have above average academic ability; and have a pleasant personality.

The student's share of expenses include a $450 youth exchange program fee, airfare, insurance and other travel costs. The 
program is for one school year and the hosting Rotary club will provide housing with host families, food, schooling and a 
monthly allowance. Attached is some information. Check out www.exchangestudent.org for more information.

I will bring RYE flyers, brochures and posters to the District Workshop in Sharon on Saturday, November 3. If you need 
anything in the meantime, please let me know.

 For more information, materials or club programs, contact me anytime.

 Thanks!
Jeff Simmons
Member, Rotary Club of Zelienople
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Wed., September 26 · 6:00 pm

HAPPY HOUR

UGLY TUNA TAVERN
1010 Peninsula Drive, Erie PA 16505



@rotary

Rotary Youth Exchange 

  
SCHOLARSHIPS! 

Applications now being taken for 2019-20 
 

Local Rotary clubs in Northwestern Pennsylvania are offering students the opportunity 
to study and live in another country during the 2019-20 School Year as a part of the 
Rotary Youth Exchange program. 
 
The program’s objective is to foster world peace, international understanding and good 
will by extending international communication at the personal level through the 
exchange of students of high school age. 

 
Eligible students should be between the ages of 15 to 18½ at time of departure. 

 
The student's share of expenses include a $450 youth exchange program fee, airfare, 
insurance and other travel costs. The program is for one school year and the hosting 
Rotary club will provide housing with host families, food, schooling and a monthly 
allowance. Check out www.exchangestudent.org for more information. 
 
 

To receive a preliminary application or for more information  
on how to participate in Rotary Youth Exchange, contact: 

 
Jeff Simmons, 724-875-1136, jssim89167@yahoo.com 

 

   

      



STUDENTS AND FAMILIES WANTED FOR 
ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE PROGRAM 
International Cultural Connections Offer Life-Changing Experiences 

 

Rotary Clubs in our region are presenting area students and families with opportunities to become involved in 
the Rotary International Youth Exchange Program. 
 

2 Ways for Students to Participate 
1. Long Term/School Year program. Travel overseas to spend a whole school year in a foreign country. 
2. Short Term program. Spend 3-6 weeks in a foreign country in the home of another student; host that 

student in your home for 3-6 weeks. Short Term applications are due March 30 of each year.  

2 Ways for Families to Participate 
1. Long Term/School Year program. Host a student from another country in your home for part or all of a 

school year. 
2. Short Term. Enable your child to spend 3-6 weeks in a foreign country in the home of another student; 

host that student in your home for 3-6 weeks. Short Term applications are due March 30 of each year. 

Students Needed for School Year Rotary Youth Exchange Program 
Are you between 15 and 17 years old and looking for something exciting and different to do during the next 
school year? Do you want to travel overseas and help increase world understanding here at home? Rotary 
Clubs of District 7280 are searching for outgoing high school students to travel overseas to over 40 countries 
next year as part of the Rotary International Youth Exchange Program. 
 

Eligible students should be of good character and reputation, not older than 18 at time of departure, have above 
average academic ability and have a pleasant personality. A preliminary application with a local interview is 
required before the Rotary District 7280 interviews in November. Country preferences will be taken into 
consideration and placements made in January. 

 

The student's share of expenses includes a $450 youth exchange program fee, airfare, insurance and other 
travel costs. The program is for one year and the hosting Rotary club will provide housing with host families, 
food, schooling and a monthly allowance. Check out www.exchangestudent.org for more information. To 
request a packet of outbound information, see the Rotary contact information on Page 2.  
 

Host Families Needed for School Year Youth Exchange Program 
Families are needed to host an in-bound foreign student for all or part of a school year. Many Rotary Clubs have 
found it good to have the in-bound student live with 2-3 families during the school year so the student gets to enjoy 
a variety of experiences, several families get to enjoy that student and no one family is over-burdened. The local 
Rotary Club will be responsible for getting approval from the school district for the student’s enrollment. The club 
also provides the student with a monthly allowance. 
 

All families—even those without children—are encouraged to apply to be hosts. Any reputable family in our 
community is eligible to host a Rotary exchange student. For more information on how to become a host family, 
see the Rotary contact information on Page 2. 
 
 
4/29/18 
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Rotary Foundation receives highest 
rating �om Charity Navigator for 11th year

By Rotary International

For the 11th consecutive year, The Rotary Foundation has received the highest rating — four stars — from Charity Navigator, an 
independent evaluator of charities in the U.S.

The Foundation earned the recognition for demonstrating both strong financial health and commitment to accountability 
and transparency.

“We are extremely honored to be recognized,” says Foundation Trustee Chair Ron Burton. “It represents the hard work and 
dedication of countless Rotarians throughout the world.  They know their gifts will be used for the purpose for which they 
were given and that they will, indeed, make a real difference.”

The rating reflects Charity Navigator's assessment of how the Foundation uses donations, sustains its programs and services, 
and practices good governance and openness. 

Check out the YOUTUBE video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8NPsmwI2NYE#action=share

Twelve generous supporters of Rotary's polio eradication efforts will have the opportunity to play golf with legend Jack Nick-
laus, a Rotary ambassador for polio eradication.

Nicklaus plans to thank the next 12 individuals who make a new donation of $250,000 or more to the PolioPlus Fund by 
inviting them to play golf with him at the Bear's Club in Jupiter, Florida, USA, on 12 March 2019. There, donors will be divid-
ed into three groups of four, and each group will play 18 holes of golf – six with Nicklaus. Donors who prefer not to golf may 
allow one friend or family member to golf in their place.

Space is limited to the first 12 donors. To qualify, donors need to complete a gift intent form and make the full donation by 
22 January 2019. Contact Harvey Newcomb III, director of principal gifts at The Rotary Foundation, for more information. 
Please see the gift intent form for details.

If they wish, the donors will also be inducted into the Arch Klumph Society in recognition of their support for Rotary's polio 
eradication efforts.

Play golf with legend Jack Nicklaus



Please take a few minutes to look 
through the most recent District news-
letter - it has a lot of information.  
Use link below -or- see attachment!

To access the most recent issue of the 
District's newsletter, please go to:

ROTARY DISTRICT
NEWSLETTER
FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR
M. SCOTT BAYLINE •  2018

 www.RotaryDistrict7280.org 
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Harry E. Mueller, Jr., 87, died peacefully on November 8, 2018. He was born in Erie on March 3, 1931, 
son of Harry E. and Beatrice (Martin) Mueller.

Harry graduated from Academy High School, attended Allegheny College, was awarded a Senatorial 
Rhodes Scholarship to study law at Oxford, England. Instead he enrolled and graduated from the 
Wharton School of Finance, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia.

He enlisted in the United States Navy and served four years as an officer aboard the Destroyer U.S.S. 
Furse in the Mediterranean.

His career in Real Estate Appraisals began with work on the I-79 corridor. His most interesting apprais-
al was the Strong Estate, the most challenging was that of Waldameer Amusement Park. He attained 
the appraisal designations, MAI, SRA.

Shriners Hospital for Children Erie Unit, Past Chairman of Hamot Board of Corporators, Past President of Erie Rotary Club and Past 
President of the Pennsylvania Board of Realtors serving two terms.

Harry was an avid traveler, cruised on the QE2 on a trip around the world. Harry was a member of the California Century Club having 
traveled to 100 world countries along with extensive travel throughout all 50 states. He divided his time between winter and summer 
homes in Erie and Fort Lauderdale, Florida and seasonal residence in Forest County, Pennsylvania.

Surviving family include two daughters, Susan Mueller Arrowsmith of Evergreen, Colorado, Marjorie Mueller Bowles and husband 
Mark Bowles of Raleigh, two grandchildren, Harrison P. Bowles and Gillian O. Bowles of Raleigh, sister Marilyn Mueller Detzel, nephew 
Paul Detzel and niece Diane Detzel Tretter of Erie. He was preceded in death by his brother in law Robert Detzel and this nephew Mark 
Detzel.

No calling hours will be observed.

In lieu of flowers, the family is asking that donations be made in Harry's honor to the PA Soldiers and Sailors Home Welfare Fund. All 
donations go towards funding activities for the residents. Donations can be sent to: PA Soldiers and Sailors Home Welfare Fund 560 
East 3rd St., Erie, PA 16507 or to Shriners Hospitals for ChildrenAttn: Office of Development 2900 N. Rocky Point Drive Tampa, Florida 
33607.

The Carl A. Slomski & Son Funeral Home Inc., 2101 Ash St. is handling arrangements.

Harry was a member of the Tyrian-Commonwealth Lodge #36 of the F & A.M., Scottish Rite Valley of 
Erie, Erepa Grotto, Past Potentate of Zem Zem Shrine Temple, Past Chairman of the Board of Governors 
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- Rotary in Review -
November 14, 2018 Meeting

Rebecca Styn, Speaker
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President Elect Stephanie William speaking 
on the history of singing in Rotary

Tom Psyz - Program Chair, Rebecca Stein, speaker and Lisa Graff

Mike Malthaner leading our first song 
from our new songbooks along with Lisa Graff.

Past President Ray Sammartino speaking in honor 
of recently deceased Past President Harry Mueller

Diane Chido, Foundation Chair,
 talking about the Polio Plus campaign

Bruce Gingrich, President Elect Stephanie Williams 
and Mike Malthaner showing off our new song books.

Rebecca Styn, speaker - 
Executive Director of the Idea Fund Erie 

Lisa Graff and Diane Chido expressing
 We are "this close" to ending Polio!


